

Office of the Director General

Y07/3145

Mr Greg Campbell General Manager Junee Shire Council PO Box 93 JUNEE NSW 2663

Attention: Mr James Davis

Dear Mr Campbell

Endorsement of Junee Residential (Land) Strategy 2006

I refer to your letter dated 30 November 2007 requesting endorsement of the *Junee Residential (Land) Strategy 2006*.

I am pleased to endorse the Strategy as the basis for providing for the planned release of land to accommodate the expected growth for the Junee Shire for the next 25 years.

Council is reminded that, in progressing the amendment to the *Junee Local Environmental Plan 1992*, it needs to address a number of outstanding matters identified in my letter dated 21 September 2007.

Should you have any further enquiries about this matter, please contact Mr Graham Judge at the Murray-Murrumbidgee Regional Office on (02) 6128 3358.

Yours sincerely

Sam Haddad

Director General

11, 1.2008.